
Press release: PM statement following
Northern Ireland talks: 15 June 2017

Today I met Northern Ireland’s five main parties with a clear focus on
restoring devolved Government to Northern Ireland as soon as possible.

Speaking with the parties today, it was clear that real progress was made in
the last round of discussions and agreement can be reached if there is good
will on all sides.

But time is running short and the parties must come together by the 29 June
for the return of a strong voice at Stormont and for a brighter future for
everyone in Northern Ireland.

My government remains absolutely committed to doing everything we can to help
take this process to a successful conclusion, remaining steadfast to our
commitments in the Belfast Agreement and its successors.

The Northern Ireland Secretary will continue to engage with the parties
before this crucial deadline and if no resolution is reached then we will
need to consider what steps we need to take, to ensure Northern Ireland has
the political stability it needs.

http://www.government-world.com/press-release-pm-statement-following-northern-ireland-talks-15-june-2017/
http://www.government-world.com/press-release-pm-statement-following-northern-ireland-talks-15-june-2017/

